
NOTICE TO THE BAR 

TWO-FACTOR AUTHENTICATION ADDED TO THE 

ELECTRONIC ATTORNEY REGISTRATION APPLICATION 

This notice is to inform attorneys that effective December 7, 2020, you will 

be required to use two-factor authentication when accessing the online Attorney 

Registration application.  This additional security feature therefore will be in effect 

for the upcoming 2021 Attorney Registration cycle.  A detailed notice regarding 

2021 Attorney Registration will be issued on December 19, 2020.     

The two-factor authentication process will use the email address or 

cell phone number provided by attorneys during the previous (2020) Attorney 

Registration reporting period.  Attorneys will be prompted to either verify or 

update their email address and cell phone number when they next access the 

Attorney Registration application on or after December 7, 2020.  

The Superior Court Clerk’s Office is conducting trainings on the changes to 

annual attorney registration and payment process and application, including the 

two-factor authentication process. That training schedule can be 

found at https://www.njcourts.gov/notices/2020/n201007b.pdf?c=7Vv.  

Questions regarding this notice may be directed to the Superior Court Clerk’s 

Office at 609-421-6100. 

____________________________________ 

Hon. Glenn A. Grant, J.A.D. 

Acting Administrative Director of the Courts 

Dated: November 30, 2020 
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